
Cameron Community Council Local Place Plan 2024 
Pre-Submission Information Notice Record Statement 

 

The Information Notice for the draft Cameron Community Council Local Place Plan 2024 was 
sent to the following on 11th June 2024:  

Cllr. Alycia Hayes 
Cllr. Fiona Corps 
Cllr. Sean Dillon 
St Andrews Community Council (rbstacc@gmail.com ) 
Strathkinness Community Council (secretary@strathkinnesscommunity.co.uk 
Kemback, Pitscottie & Blebo Community Council (council@blebo.org ) 
Ceres Community Council (CeresDistrictCC@outlook.com ) 
Largoward Community Council (largowardcc@gmail.com ) 
Carnbee & Arncroach Community Council (cacommunitycouncil@gmail.com ) 
Boarhills & Dunino Community Council (secbdcc@gmail.com ) 
 
The records are available on request. 
 
 
 
Carole Stewart 
Secretary 
 

 



 

Cameron Local Place Plan Report 2024 
Information Notice (Pre-Submission Notice) 

11th June, 2024 
 

A Local Place Plan (LPP) Report proposal has been prepared by Cameron Community Council, 

reflecting the thoughts, aspirations, conclusions, comments and opinions of the local resident 

community, gathered during an extensive and participative process initiated in the Summer of 2023 

and completed in Spring 2024.  

Area covered by the LPP: 

The boundary and scope of the LPP covers all the land within the parish boundary. A map of the area 

is shown on the frontispiece of the Report. 

Key Proposals in the LPP include but are not limited to:  

• Reconsidering or completing traffic calming or speed restriction measures  

• Reconsidering absent or incomplete pavements in community clusters  

• Strengthening the protection of SPA Cameron Reservoir 

• Supporting Craigtoun Country Park as a quality tourist and community destination 

• Ensuring the Feddinch golf development includes restoration of the damaged culvert on the 

A915 

• Re-establishing the south-north medieval pilgrim road from Earlsferry to St Andrews  

• Maintaining, enforcing and extending the core paths to also provide cycle paths and bridleways 

• Redesignating unused land and derelict buildings at Lathockar for new housing 
• Resolving Fife Council responsibilities for the repair and maintenance of Mount Melville access 

road 

• Clarifying and publicising reporting mechanisms for blocked ditches and minor potholes 

• Preventing further holiday “lodge” developments in Cameron 

These proposals are detailed, mapped where appropriate and set out within the LPP Report.  

The purpose of the LPP Report  

The purpose of the Cameron Local Place Plan Report 2024 is to encourage Fife Council, in a changing 

World, to protect the best, special qualities of our unique, rural, historic district for our local 

population, wildlife and environment, whilst supporting beneficial development, now and for 

generations to come. Once registered by the planning authority, LPPs are intended to be taken into 

account in the preparation of the local development plan.  

 

Further copies of the Cameron LPP Report can be accessed via our website www.cameroncc.org.uk 

and new consultative representations made via the feedback form or by e-mail to 

cameroncommunitycouncil@gmail.com by Monday 15th July 2024. 

http://www.cameroncc.org.uk/
mailto:cameroncommunitycouncil@gmail.com

